
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
August 28, 1940 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 
in regular adjourned session at 7:30 o'clock P.M. Councilmen 
present and answering at roll call were: Garrison, Campbell, 
Boston, Carson, Treece and President Ross. Councilman Luebbert was 
absent. City Manager Brownson, City Attorney Hinman and City Clerk 
Tomlinson were present. 
 
 Mr. G. W. Robinson appeared before the Council and stated 
that Dr. Townsend would be in Grand Junction on September 5th and 
that they were planning on a meeting at Lincoln Park in the 
evening. He requested that the President of the Council give the 

address of welcome, and that they be granted the use of the 
Athletic Field on the same terms as they had last year. It was 
moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman Boston that 
the request of the Townsend Club be granted and they be allowed 
the use of the Athletic Field on the same basis as last year. 
Motion carried. 
 
 The Lion's Club requested that part of the charges for the 
use of the Athletic Field for the Pasadena Junior College Concert 
be rebated. City Manager Brownson reported that the expenses for 
the use of the field were - $12.00 for lights and approximately 
$28.00 for setting up bleachers, etc. It was moved by Councilman 
Carson and seconded by Councilman Campbell that the Lion's Club be 
charged the actual expenses for the field. Roll was called on the 

motion and all members of the Council present voted AYE. The 
President declared the motion carried. 
 
 At the time of the Regional Band Tournament a bill was 
rendered for the use of the Athletic Field for the Mass Band 
Concert - $12.00 for the lights, 10% of the gate, and the cost of 
the setting up bleachers, etc. In remitting this amount, only the 
$12.00 was paid, the other being over-looked. All funds have been 
transferred now, and there are no more funds available from the 
Band Tournament Committee. It was moved by Councilman Campbell and 
seconded by Councilman Carson that the actual expenses for the 
field be charged, and that it be collected at the earliest 
opportunity. Motion carried. 
 

 An application was made for a one and one-half inch water 
main at 707 North First Street by Mary and George Hicks. It was 
moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman Treece that 
the application be granted. Motion carried. 
 
 The Home Builders Supply Co. applied for a permit to build a 
spur track across Rice Street. It was agreed that the Council 
would grant this permission, but that the request should be made 
by the Railroad Co. 
 
 Several matters pertaining to amendments for ordinances were 



brought up and discussed. 

 
 A letter was read from Mr. McGillis, Building Inspector, in 
regard to building permit fees. Considerable discussion was had on 
this matter and it was then moved by Councilman Carson and 
seconded by Councilman Campbell that the Council approve the 
recommendations of the Building Inspector and authorize the City 
Manager and City Attorney to draw up an ordinance in compliance 
therewith. Motion carried. 
 
 It was then moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by 
Councilman Garrison that Ordinance No. 504 relating to the selling 
fruits, vegetables, etc. at wholesale brought into the City by 
truck, be repealed. Roll was called on the motion with the 
following result: Councilmen voting AYE - Garrison, Carson. 

Councilmen voting NO - Campbell, Boston, Treece and Ross. A 
majority of the Council voting NO, the motion was declared lost. 
 
 The matter of charging license fees for operating card tables 
was brought up and discussed but the entire Council was opposed to 
such a license fee. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Garrison and seconded by 
Councilman Carson that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


